The Buckingham Billiard & Snooker Club History

1. At a public meeting held on 22nd February 1887 in the Town Hall that it was agreed to have a Reading Room to commemorate the Queens Golden Jubilee.

2. The Club was formed on 21 st December 1887 and billiards was played on a half sized table in the Reading Room of the Library.

3. Meetings were held quarterly in the Reading Room which the Town Council let at 5/- a year (25p).

4. There is no record of any meetings until 24th January 1906.

5. Mr G. W.French JP was elected Chairman in 1906 and was re-elected each year until 1942.

6. Mr W.S.Pringle was Secretary from 1906 until 1913.

7. Card games were also played and newspapers and magazines were available.

8. In the early days a marker or attendant was employed and paid 8/- to 12/- a week.

9. On 25th July 1925 a full sized table was bought for £58 when subscriptions were 8/¬a year a second full sized table was bought in February 1933 for £40.19.0 From B.C.Hawke of Woburn.

10. The balance on 20th January 1912 was £5.6.0. 

11. Subscriptions in 1926 were 8/- per year (40p) 

12.
1947 were 6/- per year(30p)

13.
1948 were 10/-per year (5Op)

14.
1959 were 15/- per year (75p)

15.
1970 were £1 per year.

16.
1979 were £5.50 per year.

17.
1981 were £10 per year.

18.
1989 were £ 15 per year.

19.
1990 were £20 per year including fees to Slade Recreation Club. 

20. 
Light meter charges in 1924 were 6d (2 1 /2 p) per player per hour.

21
in 1934 were 1/- (6p) per hour

22
in 1979 were 20p
"

23
in 2000 were £2
"

24 
in 2006 were £2 but on competition table £4 per hour.

25 
Membership numbers in 1906 were 127.

26.
in 1909
106. 

27. 
in 1910 
83 

28. 
in 1913 
96.

29.
in 1914
100.

30.
1925 to 1980 were limited to 75.

31. The original table had gas lighting but in 1911 electric lights of 4 x 50 candles were installed for £2-14-0.

32. New billiard balls (ivory) were bought in 1930 for 12/6 (62.5p)a set

33. At the beginning meetings were held 4 times a year but there were no meetings from 26.8.39 to 21.11.41, 27.3.42 to 21.3.43, 20.3.41 to 1.3.46, 8.11.49 to 2.4.51, 24.1.52 to 28.4.56 and 25.2.59 to 3.5.61.

34. The snooker room was enlarged in August 1925 to take the full sized table which was opened on 16th November 1925.

35.Original meetings were held in the Magistrates court or the Judges room. 

36. T.James was made a life member 13.3.79.

37 Messrs A.Watts and F.Bond were made life members 21.8.79.

38. Membership maximum in 1978 was 90, and this number was reached on 5.12.78. So in 1979 this was raised to 112.

39. Membership in 1981 was 72 and in 1982 95 and in 1985 119 + 3 honorary and 32 on a waiting list.

40. The Keyne Trophy was started on 1.3.83.

41.Mrs Barnard was employed as a cleaner @£L50 an hour for 5 days.

42. On 2.6.87 the club was asked to vacate the premises in the Old Town Hall building..

43. Various premises were looked at and considered including The Football Club, the old carpet factory, Buckingham University, over Woolworths, Northwood Press building, Fleece yard, the building at the rear of Well Street School and Johnson's sale room. All were found not suitable for one reason or another.

44. At the EGM on 14.7.87 it was agreed to purchase rooms under the existing club for £28,000 which was rejected.

45. At the beginning Mr J.Roberts acted as solicitor but on 1.12.87 Mr S.Ingrams took over.

46 On 4.10.88 Mr Henri Scrase( who owned the Old Town Hall b uilding) told the club that he did not need our rent but would inform us that he would let us know if he changed his mind.

47. On 3.7.87 it was reported that another possible site was on the Stratford Road.

48 The centenary dinner was held on 1.8.88 at Stowe School. Cost £425.60. Transport was provided from Buckingham.

49. On 5.7.88 B.Saward was elected Chairman and C.Stopps as Vice chairman.

50. On 7.3.89 B.Saward reported that indoor bowling was to take place at the AVDC building on the Slade industrial estate. Our club might be able to lease part of it.

51 B.Saward was co-opted on to the Slade Steering committee 4.4.89

52 On 20.4-89 he reported that an area 80ft X 20ft could be leased the us at approx £5000 per year plus £10 for social members.

53. The first AGM at the Slade was held on 6.1.90..

54. On 6.2.90 C.Stopps was elected Chairman and B.Saward Vice Chairman.

53. It was noted that Frank Bond who had been donating £100 for several years and had been a member of the club since 1918.

54. Membership in 1990 was 124.

55. The first honorarium was paid in 1990.

56. The Frank Bond shield was started 30.4.91.

57. Frank Bond died January 1992.

58. The committee decided that from 6.7.93 members were responsible for insurance of their own cues left at the club.

59. Subs for 1994 were £25.

60. Meters were £2 per hour from 2.1193. 61. Subs for 1996 were £26.

62. It was agreed at the AGM on 16.1.96 to up-date the constitution.

63. The lights in the club room had been changed to tube florescent type as these lasted longer October 1996.

64. It was agreed on 4th February 1997 that the club donate £2000 to the Slade extension.

65. It was agreed on 2.9.97 that a further £500 be donated to the Slade for the bar extension.

66. Subs for 1998 were £13.50 +£15 for the Slade

67. Membership in March 1998 was 56+ 3 life members.

68. Subs for 1999 to be £ 15 for the club + £ 15 for the Slade.

69. On 5th October 1999 it was decided that the year would end for membership on 31 St of August to coincide with the Slade "year.

